
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting

Wednesday, March 9, 2016


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  

Micelle Emery, Carole Letzkus, Tracey Phillips, Shelley Smith, Sandra Meyer, Laurie Florence, Taylor Kinsley, Terri Min, Aditya Bhatnagar, Mike Fones, Anne Boley, Valerie Pletcher

Guests: Jack Letzkus, Haley McAllister

Meeting Called to Order: 7:00pm

Approval of Jan. Minutes as presented – T. Min motions, H. McAllister seconds. Jan. minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Princpal Report - School Update: Tracey Phillips

Things are busy! We are through the end of our testing window and will continue testing during the month of May, which is also our staffing season.

Winter sports are complete and spring activities are up and running!

We held our first Improvement Breakfast celebrating the students whose grades went from F or D to C or better and we hope this recognition will continue to motivate them!

There is a link on our website for feedback on the installation of security cameras for the school, to protect both students and staff. Several other schools have already installed cameras and have found them useful. These action-activiated cameras would be installed in entry ways, hallways, locker bays and outdoor entrances. They would not be installed in classrooms or restrooms. There was a discussion on school safety and locked doors and what to do if someone (an adult or student) tries to enter a locked door. The protocol is to have all visitors enter through the front door and proceed to the main office to check in. The cameras ar[image: image1.jpg]Robinson Secondary School
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e expensive to install and funds from the community use, building and security funds would be used. The installation would be completed in phases beginning this summer.

The wellness program has started and we have received great feedback from the teachers! The wellness and yoga instructors have been here on Tue. after school for staff and the student session is conducted during raise on every other Friday. Students can receive a pass from their counselors to attend - we had about 15 students the first week. We need to get the word out to more students.

There was a discussion regarding paying for the remaining sessions for the year. The cost is $2,575 ($2,125 for staff - the teachers meet more often (every Tues.), $450 for students) and whether PTSA funds could cover the expense of the program. To get more students involved, there could be announcements made at lunch to raise interest. The program can have up to 50 students each week. Discussion on perhaps conducting a survey on the benefits and number of students who attend and also the idea of providing healthy snacks as an incentive. 

Motion: To use the PTSA Special Projects money to fund the cost of the wellness program. A. Bhatnagar motions, V. Pletcher seconds. All in favor - accepted without objections or abstentions.

There was discussion on a perhaps starting a wellness/support group for students to have a venue to discuss with one another issues involving divorce, cancer, military moves, and other issues of concern.

Summer programs will be limited due to the school roofing upgrade. Alternative venues and programs may be offered.

Robinson will receive an award from Special Olympics. We have received great feedback from the sensory friendly performance of the Lion King!

Presidents Report: Micelle Emery 

Treasurer’s report: Sandy Meyer

Monthly report attached. 

Handout of Treasurer’s Report through 1/31/16. We have issued a few new checks and have met 85% of our earning goals.

Vice President – Admin – Aditya Bhatnagar

Academic Boosters Meet A Professional (MAP) Night - We are looking for a focused and substantive event and to target sophomores, juniors and seniors. Because of the lower attendance in the past, there was a discussion to perhaps have the event held during the school day, during RAISE or Learning Seminar. Also a suggestion to contact Eileen Doyle on what key careers students are interested in and focus attention on getting representatives to speak on specific careers.

Vice President – Programs – Laurie Florence

Ryan’s Story: Parent Night - April 14, 7:00-8:30pm. This is a wonderful program presented by John Halligan, a father whos 13 year old son Ryan committed suicide. His presentation will cover lessons learned too late for his family regarding how to deal with bullying, cyberbullying and teen depression. He has made it his mission to present his son’s story and as a parent, discuss what signs he and his wife missed along the way.

There will be a Middle School assembly for students during the day and a program for parents at night. We are also reaching out to advertise to our pyramid schools.

L. Florence will send infomation to A. Boley to place flyer and event details on the website.

Committee Reports
Communications – No report
Counseling team – No report

Directory - Production and Sales – No report

Education (HS) – No report

Education (MS) – No report

Education (Special) – No report

Faculty Rep - High School  – No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School: Mike Fones

Middle school has finished SOLs - all is going well.

Grocery Receipts – No report 

Health and Safety – Patty Brabston and Jennifer DiSano via email
1. Screening of the documentary "SCREENAGERS." Patty is looking into a date to use Russell Theater in the evening for parents/kids/teachers...we may want to invite the entire pyramid as well. In addition, please ask Mr. Eline if he would like to show the students this as an assembly screening during the school day. 

2. Suicide prevention presentation. Patty is arranging this with the counselors (Ryan’s Story). We have been working with Jennifer Miley, the MS Student Services Director. The program will be an assembly for the middle school students and an evening “lessons learned” program for parents (all grades). We plan to offer the parent program to all schools in our pyramid. 

3. Wellbeing and resilience lecture series. I have two authors that are willing to speak to parents/kids at an evening event on these topics. 

4. Job fair--Springfield HS is doing this and we may want to provide a similar opportunity for our students...trying for this year but it may be next year.

5. I have not heard anything about meet a professional MAP night so, if there is work being done please let the organizers know to invoke us and that we are ready to assist, as last year. 

Hospitality – No report
Legislative/Candidate’s Forum – No report

Marketplace/Raffle – Ingrid Calarco/Virginia Doherty via email

A save the date email has been sent to all 2015 vendors, 2014 vendors who asked to be kept on our list, and recently interested vendors indicating that this years event is on Saturday, November 12, 2016 and that applications will be emailed to them by March 31st.

Previous vendors will be emailed application by March 31st. An email to inform all student groups will be sent out after this. New Application will be made available on our website by April 14th.

Early application deadline is May 6th - fees will remain the same for this PTSA members $65/ non $75, however, after May 6th fees will increase to PTSA members $80 / non members $90 - which represents a $5 increase in post early application fees.

New Marketplace cards have been ordered so that we can utilize student volunteers to make magnets before the summer.

I have asked Terri Min to create a new sign up genius account so we can get volunteer fliers ready (to be given to Civics teachers before school starts in September and to use at Locker Days).

I am waiting for Lisa Clickener to get back to me re: her staff needs for the Raffle/ Silent Auction to see if Terri and Virginia need to start recruiting incoming parents.

2015 Marketplace documents have been loaded in Dropbox and 2016 forms have been started.

**We are consolidating supplies and records from Marketplace. We will attempt to put some of these in Ram Gardens shed which is VERY small. Long term designated Marketplace storage space is needed for signs, wooden sign frames and large plastic bins which are currently being stored at my house. Virginia has no storage space.  
C. Letzkus will check with Bill Evers to see if there are storage options at the school. 

Membership: Valerie Pletcher

The membership challenge is finding an affordable program to incorporate our membership needs. We are reviewing an online fix and have found a range of programs from $380-690/year but nothing that isolates membership info alone. Lake Braddock has contacted V. Pletcher with the same issue and has not found a fix. There are three possible sites that we could use. Most of these programs have been used with other PTAs and schools and the can be used with other clubs and groups. Three board members (M. Emery, S. Meyer and T. Kinsley) have offered to look into the programs and respond to Valerie with feedback.

Ram Gardens – No report
Ram Gram Editor – No report

RAMping Up! – No report
Reflections – No report 

Scholarships – No report

School Funding: Shelley Smith

MS Social Media Night - Parent resource conference: April 7, 6:00-9:00pm for parents from the community. There are several upcoming evening activities.

The PTSA By-Laws need to be reviewed and updated. I have given M. Emery several suggestions for revisions including the following: review of the Executive Board term requirements, remove Committee Chair term limits, adjust the number of general membership meetings (change from 5 to 2) and number of board meetings (minimum of 5) per year and the quorum required for general membership meetings (min. of 10). S. Smith has forwarded her recommendations to M. Emery.

Student Representative: Taylor Kinsley

Will check with Mr. Good to set up LiveStream of the Student Focused PTSA meeting on March 30 in Gold Cafeteria.

Volunteer Coordinator: Terri Min

This is For You - will be setting a date for April. 

The Art Show is coming up in April - they do food trucks now.

Reflections Reception - following Student Focused PTSA meeting on March 30 in Gold cafeteria 3:00pm.

Nominating Committee - S. Smith, V. Pletcher and T. Min will be our nominating committee to get committee chairs lined up for next year. The executive board will all be returning to their current positions. T. Min will coordinate and set up a SUG for volunteers and committee chairs.

Webmaster – No report 

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Next mtg. - General Board Meeting - April, 13, 2016, 7:00pm

Adjournment 8:50pm

Upcoming Events:  

April 13
General Board Meeting, 7:00pm

May 11

General Board Meeting, 7:00 pm

June 8

General Board Meeting, 7:00pm


